UNION COUNTY FISCAL COURT MEETING
November 8, 2022

All supporting documents to these Minutes may be found in the office of the County
Judge/Executive.

The meeting was called to order by Judge Executive Adam O'Nan at 9:00 a.m. with a
prayer by Bro. Jerry Manning, and the Pledge to the American Flag.

The Union County Fiscal Court met in a regular scheduled meeting with Judge Executive
Adam O’Nan presiding. The Union County Fiscal Court met in the upstairs Courtroom.
Magistrates present were Wyatt, Floyd. Ricketts. Byrnes, and Clements.

The minutes from the October 25. 2022 Fiscal Court meeting were accepted as read.

Judge O’Nan presented a HB1 Resolution for the purchase of a Battery Hydraulic Rescue
Tool System for the Waverly Volunteer Fire Department and an additional 317" Ram for the Sturgis
Volunteer Fire Department in the amount of $50.678.40. Magistrate Wyatt made a motion to

approve said Resolution, seconded by Magistrate Floyd. motion carried.

Judge O’Nan recommended that the Court appoint Gwynn Royster and Annie Girten Rich
to the Union County Extension District Board. Magistrate Clements made a motion to approve

said recommendation, seconded by Magistrate Ricketts. motion carried.
Claims are to be paid as presented.

Magistrate Floyd made a motion to approve transfers in the amount of $50.000.00.

seconded by Magistrate Clements. motion carried.

Judge O"Nan encouraged everyone to get out and vote today. Its our right that was earned
by those who have fought and sacrificed so much for this privilege. He also wanted to thank all

the county poll workers. We have two who have worked the polls for 50years.

Magistrate Wyatt echoed praise to the Clerk’s office and the poll workers. He asked if there
was an update on the Whispering Meadows Volunteer Fire Department’s fire truck that was
involved in an accident. EMA Director Rick White stated that we are waiting on the adjuster.
White expressed his thanks to the City of Elkton for donating a spare truck for us to use until ours

is back in service.



Magistrate Ricketts hopes that all citizens get out and vote and thanked all election workers.
He furnished pictures of the Henshaw Volunteer Fire Department Facility to the Court and said

that a delay in concrete is holding things up at this time.

Magistrate Floyd mentioned that, after the storm, many constituents have asked where the
public can take branches. limbs and debris. Judge O"Nan stated that the County has an agreement
with the City of Morganfield for the use of the airport on Sandy Lane. Magistrate Wyatt is going
to reach out to Mayor Greenwell to see if this location can be unlocked until after cleanup. Sturgis
residents can use the Sturgis airport. Floyd encouraged everyone to vote and to attend the football
game Friday night to show their support of the Braves undefeated season. which hasn’t happened

in SOyears. He also gave a shoutout to WMSK and The Sturgis News for their awesome coverage.
Magistrate Byrnes had nothing to report.

Magistrate Clements wanted to thank Road Supervisor Tony Ratley and his crew for

working during the storm and for replacing road signs.

There being no further business to come before the Court. a motion to adjourn was made
by Magistrate Floyd. seconded by Magistrate Clements. motion carried.
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Kim Nance Adam O’Nan
Fiscal Court Clerk County Judge/Executive




